
 

A revision of this notice will be issued if there is any change to the situation above. 
 

 

Customer Advice Notice Revision 
 
To: CAN NZ Participants From:  The System Operator 

Sent: 06-aug-2025 10:04 Telephone: 0800 488 500 

Ref: 6518080231 Email: NMData@transpower.co.nz 

    

Revision of: CAN, 6498734411, 31-jul-2025 07:39, Round power status change 

 

 
 

Transpower as System Operator advises there is live line work on Benmore-Haywards 1. 

• Thursday 7th August 2025, 08:00 - 17:00 

• Friday 8th August 2025, 08:00 - 17:00 

• Saturday 9th August 2025, 08:00 - 17:00 

Round power will be disabled during this work, preventing HVDC reserve sharing in the reverse power 

direction below the monopole minimum transfer. 

Frequency Keeping Control (FKC) will be disabled for trading periods in which the scheduled HVDC 

transfer is close to the monopole minimum. No SIR sharing is modelled when FKC is disabled. 

The System Operator’s business process for disabling and enabling FKC during HVDC monopole 

operation can be found on Transpower’s website here: 

https://www.transpower.co.nz/system-operator/information-industry/frequency-keeping-control-fkc-
information  
 
No CAN will be issued updating the status of FKC for the duration of the work. 
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